VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT
June 9, 2022
The Village Mills Emergency Services District met June 9,  2022 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station for a Work Session. The session was called to order at 5:00 PM by President Liles.  Present were Comm.  McDonald, Comm. Fisher and Comm. Bales 

There was an invited guest in attendance. Mr. Jim Philp was invited to discus VMESD8 and WVFD liability issues.
1) Building:  The contractor will begin work on build out no later than June 30

2) Engine and Equipment: Discussion of  what WVFD needs to put Engine 7 in service.  How to procure a Tank truck.

       3)    There was a discussion of training and training records for WVFD firefighters.
       4)    The was no discussion about economic impact on VMESD8

       5)    Discussed legal issues for VMESD8 and the Commissioners.  There was a long discussion with Mr. Philip             

               about legal issues and liability for VMESD8 as well as WVFD. VMESD8 and WVFD must define what    

               we mean by the term “RESCUE”. This definition  must be taught to the WVFD members. WVFD 

               advertises itself as “Fire  Rescue” therefore  “RESCUE” needs to be defined by the capabilities and 

               training of WVFD members.

        6)    Discussed how to meet the requirement for ESD to have a person appointed to care for all VMESD8 

                records. This will be addressed at the June monthly meeting.

           Adjourn:   A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. McDonald and Seconded by Comm. Bales. 
                             The vote on the motion to adjourn was unanimous.

